

# Tuesday Note

November 15, 2022

#### Parent Teacher Interview

First term report cards will be sent home **today**, **Tuesday**, **November 15th**. <u>Parent-Teacher</u>
<u>Interviews will be held on Thursday evening from 3:15-7pm, November 17th, and Friday morning</u>, November 18th between 9am and 12 noon.

Interviews are 15 minutes in length.

Please call the office at 519-250-7888, to set a time to speak with your child's teacher.

If you are unable to attend during the scheduled interview days, your child's teacher would be pleased to make an alternate time arrangement with you.

# Library Books

Our Library Computer System is ready for a reboot. We are asking that ALL library books be returned to school TOMORROW, please.

Over the weekend, the system will be upgraded and the Library will be up and running for students again on Monday.

## FLC Junior Youth Group

Children in grades 3-8 are invited to join in an activity night on November 25th here at First Lutheran Christian Academy, from 6:30 to 8pm. Students will have an opportunity to meet other children their age from the First Lutheran Church community. Ms. Procknow asks that children arrive in running shoes and are prepared for an evening of fun, games and fellowship. Please email flcjunioryouth@homail.com if you have any questions and to let us know that you'll be coming.

# Week at a glance

Tuesday, November 15 Report Card Day Wednesday, November 16 Volleyball practice

3-4pm

Thursday, November 17

Parent Teacher Interviews (Evening)

Friday, November 18

Parent Teacher Interviews

(Morning)
PA Day

Friday, November 18

No School for students

Monday, November 21

Volleyball practice 3-4pm

#### Christmas Pageant Save the Date

Our Christmas Pageant this year is called "God's Love at Christmas".

\*Please note: There is a correction to the date previously given.

The pageant will take place on DECEMBER 13th.



The students and teachers are preparing a wonderful show for you! More details to come.

### Warm Weather Farewell









It is official! Over the weekend we had our first snowfall of the season. The forecast now calls for several days with temperature highs in the NEGATIVE! Please be sure children have sweaters, coats, hats, gloves and snow pants.

Our students love their outdoor play!

# Christmas Service Project The Giving Tree

During the Christmas season, we wish to reach out in love to members of our community with gifts for children in need. Our Giving Tree will be set up in the lobby of the school starting on Monday, November 21st at morning drop-off time and will be available through to November 28th. The tree will be covered in paper ornaments bearing the first names and ages of children in our community, along with a modest gift wish. If you are interested in participating in this project, please take an ornament from the tree and purchase a gift for the child. You are welcome to park your car at morning drop-off and come select an ornament. If you are unable to come into the school to make a selection, but would like to participate, you can email Mrs. Johnson at mrsjohnsonflca@gmail.com and she will select an ornament on your behalf and send you the information.

Bring the unwrapped gift, (along with the ornament) between November 28th and December 2nd. (The Children's Aid Society will pick up the gifts at this time.) We ask that only



adults take
ornaments from the
tree so that we can
maintain a good
record of the names
distributed. Thank
you for your support!

# Upcoming Volleyball Tournament

FLCA students on our Volleyball team will be participating in a tournament on Thursday, November 24th.

Permission slips were sent home after practice yesterday. Please complete the second page and send it back school with your child. They should provide the form to their homeroom teacher.



#### Grade 7 routine immunization reminder

A reminder to parents of Grade 7 students who registered their child online with WECHU:

Registered children will receive their routine immunizations for Hepatitis B, HPV and Meningitis on Wednesday, November 23rd.
Students should wear short sleeved shirts to be prepared. Thank you.